
Approved          March 6, 2001           
                        Date                            

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TAXATION

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman at 9:00 a.m. February 12, 2001 in Room 519-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except: Representative Flora, excused
Representative Howell, excused

Committee staff present: Chris Courtwright, Legislative Research Department
April Holman, Legislative Research Department
Don Hayward, Revisor
Winnie Crapson, Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Representative Sloan

Others attending: See attached list.

The Chairman opened the meeting by asking for bill introductions.

By unanimous consent bill will be introduced to request sales tax exemption cutting tools used in manufacturing.

The Chairman appointed as a Subcommittee Representative Vickrey, Chair, Representative L. Powell and
Representative Kirk to consider HB 2092 - City and County development activity excise tax act.

Hearing was opened on:
HB 2266 - Independent power producers, coal-fired generation; exemption from regulation; 
bonds for pollution control devices; property tax.

Representative Sloan presented testimony in support of HB 2266 (Attachment #1) and responded to questions
from members of the Committee.

Hearing on HB 2266 was closed.

Hearing was opened on:
HB 2268 - Electric public utilities, coal-fired generation; construction work in progress
bonds for pollution control; property tax exemption.

Representative Sloan referred to testimony contained in Attachment #1 relating to HB 2268 .  He responded to
questions from members of the Committee.

Hearing on HB 2268 was closed.

The Committee took under consideration HB 2245 on which hearing was held on February 7.

Representative Mays moved that HB 2245 be reported favorable for passage.  Representative L. Powell
seconded and motion was adopted.
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  CONTINUATION SHEET

The Committee took under consideration HB 2266 on which hearing was held today.

Representative T. Powell moved that HB 2266 be reported favorable for passage.  Representative Sharp
seconded and motion was adopted.

The Committee took under consideration HB 2268 on which hearing was held today.

Representative Sharp moved that HB 2268 be reported favorable for passage.  Representative T. Powell
seconded and motion was adopted.

The Committee took under consideration HB 2008 on which hearing was held on January 29.

Representative Larkin moved that HB 2008 be reported favorable for passage.  Representative Osborne
seconded and motion was adopted.

The Committee took under consideration HB 2009 on which hearing was held on January 29.

Representative Larkin moved that HB 2009 be reported favorable for passage.  Representative Gatewood
seconded and motion was adopted.

The Committee took under consideration HB 2007 on which hearing was held on February 8.

The Chairman distributed balloon containing three changes to HB 2007.

Representative Larkin moved to amend HB 2007 by inclusion of balloon.  Representative Sharp seconded and
motion was adopted.

Representative Findley moved that HB 2007 as amended be reported favorable for passage.  Representative T.
Powell seconded and motion was adopted.

The meeting adjourned at 9:28 a.m.  The next scheduled meeting is February 13.
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